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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

January 2022 

 
The hustle and bustle of the holidays will soon be over and then it's time to concentrate on the New Year.  Any resolu-
tions yet?   My resolution this year is to complete projects started this past year, as well as some from previous 
years.  Anyone else with a similar resolution?   
 
Hope everyone had a wonderful holiday and had a chance to get together with family and make some new memories! 

 

Barbara 

Barb’s Bits and Pieces 

Hospitality 

By general consent it seems our Christmas lunch-

eon was a success. In January hospitality will begin 

serving tea and coffee. Hopefully this a sign that 

things are moving towards normalcy.  

 

We of the Hospitality Team wish all of you a Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New Year!! See you in 

2022… 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The church is  asking that all quests continue 

to  wear a mask while visiting the property. 

Sew and Share 

Is now open to all members. Let’s see those 

beautiful works of art! 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR EVERYONE! 

Once again it is time to renew or enter a new sub-

scription for Fons & Porter’s Love of Quilting maga-

zine.  As a guild member, we are being offered the 

opportunity to do so for a cost of $15.00 for one year.  

I will be collecting your funds and subscription infor-

mation to send in on behalf of the guild.  If you are 

interested in participating, please see me at the Jan-

uary or February meeting.  I can accept cash, or a 

check made payable to Northland Quilters Guild to 

enter your request. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to give 

me a call at home 816-734-8692 or on my cell phone 

816-582-1820.  See you at the guild meeting!   

Ellen Fox 
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Treasurer’s Report   
December 2021 

JoAnn Borchelt, Treasurer 

 Jan-Dec 2021 Nov '21 Dec '21 YTD Variance Budget  
        

 Starting Bank Balance 27,603.78  28,413.62  19,482.68  6,604.68  
12878.00 

 Income       

I
 Book Orders (Library)     0.00  (100.00) 

100.00    

Fons & Porter Subs     255.00  180.00  
75.00  

N
 Fundraiser     1,539.00  146.00  

1,393.00    

Hospitality   30.00  30.00  30.00  
0.00    

KCRQF      8,051.00  8,051.00  
0.00  

C
 Membership Dues 20.00    120.00  (2,880.00) 

3,000.00    

Membership Roster Ads     20.00  (80.00) 
100.00  

O
 Memory Makers     40.00  (60.00) 

100.00    

Miscellaneous      455.00  155.00  
300.00    

Newsletter     0.00  0.00  
0.00  

M
 Opportunity Quilt     1,219.00  (581.00) 

1,800.00    

Quilt Show   1,622.34  1,622.34  622.34  
1,000.00  

E
 Retreat Income '23     0.00  (360.00) 

360.00    

Retreat Income '22 1,140.00  1,090.00  2,230.00  (1,770.00) 
4,000.00    

Scrap Quilt 149.00  145.00  488.00  (12.00) 
500.00    Workshop (Offset of Program 

Exp.) 
    0.00  (150.00) 

150.00  
 Totals 1,309.00  2,887.34  16,069.34  3,191.34  12,878.00  
 Expenses      

  Block of the Month     0.00  0.00  0.00  
E Book Orders /Library      72.94  (77.06) 150.00  
  Fons & Porter Subs     255.00  180.00  75.00  
X Historian     0.00  (20.00) 20.00  
  Hospitality   1,009.24  1,009.24  709.24  300.00  
P KCRQF     1,052.00  1,002.00  50.00  
  Installation   76.00  76.00  26.00  50.00  
E Liability Insurance   475.00  475.00  0.00  475.00  
  Membership     0.00  (450.00) 450.00  
N Memory Makers     0.00  (15.00) 15.00  
  Miscellaneous 14.16    463.62  163.62  300.00  
S Newsletter   23.20  546.55  96.55  450.00  
  Opportunity Quilt     0.00  (350.00) 350.00  
E Post Office Box     146.00  44.00  102.00  

  
Professional Dues & Member-
ship   488.76  499.26  444.26  55.00  

S Programs 435.00    2,286.56  (1,713.44) 4,000.00  
  Quilted Blessings     0.00  (200.00) 200.00  
  Rent (Gashland Methodist)   200.00  260.00  (640.00) 900.00  
  Retreat '21     0.00  (1,400.00) 1,400.00  
  Retreat '22     0.00  (2,091.00) 2,091.00  
  Scrap Quilt     151.68  76.68  75.00  
  Set Up  50.00  150.00  450.00  (150.00) 600.00  
  Sewing Bee     63.03  (36.97) 100.00  
  Sunshine and Shadows      16.36  (53.64) 70.00  
  Technology     149.90  (252.00) 300.00  
  Web Site     115.95  (34.05) 150.00  
  Workshop     25.00  (125.00) 150.00  

 Totals 499.16  2,422.20  8,114.09  (4,865.81) 12,878.00  
 Outstanding Check(s)           

 Ending Bank Balance 28,413.62  28,878.76        
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

December 9, 2021 

 

 
The meeting was called to order by president Barbara Laxson.   
 
 
Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report printed in the last newsletter was approved 
by the members.  The minutes printed in the last newsletter was approved by members.   
 
Old Business:   
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Historian: Jo Forsythe: Jo takes a photo of each item shared during Sew and Share.  When 
showing a completed project, please face her long enough for her to take a photo of your quilt, etc. 
 
Hospitality: Leah Stanley:  Leah and her committee decorated the tables and provided a festive 
favor of chocolate to end the catered meals of either ham or turkey.   
 
Library: Karen Allen: The library was not available for today’s meeting. The new AQS magazine 
has been received and anyone who was returning books today were asked to give them the Ka-
ren.  
 
Memory Makers:  Beth Curasi:  There are two quilts to be basted at the January Sewing Bee. 
 
Mini Groups:  
 

Wool, Helen Tidics: No report. 
 

Crazy Quilts, Mary Rohrbeck:  With the library meeting room still not available and due to 
Mary’s out-of-town schedule, this group will not resume meeting. 

 
Quilts of Valor, Rhonda Thiedke:  Anyone interested in coordinating this group after Rhon-
da moves should contact her. 

 
Stitch Chix, Helen Tidics: No report; this group is currently full. 

 
Newsletter:  Rhonda Thiedke:  There is one individual who is currently considering replacing 
Rhonda when she moves. 
 

Programs:  Donna Brattin:  Donna announces that January would be a presentation of the Mis-
souri quilt collection. Members chose a gift bag when their name was called. 
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December 9, 2021 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

Page Two 
 
Publicity:  Mary Rohrbeck: Nothing to report. 
 
Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton: Eleven quilts were delivered to Baby Grace.  Sandy Cliff has made 
seven quilts that will be going to Hospice. 
 
Retreat: Jane Bromberg & Teddie Broughton: No news but Jane is working on the reservations received. 
 
Scrap Quilt:  Daphane McClure & Denise Dodd: Tickets were being sold.  The drawing was done during 
lunch and Martha Bell won the prize. 
 
Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee:  Roberta Waterfield: January 27 will be the next Sewing Bee.  Rob-
erta showed a sample of the project.  She announced that Steve Bridges will be at the January meeting to 
sharpen scissors.  He plans to come twice a year.  
 
Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus: Shirley announced that Jean Hummel’s grandson had a serious 
accident on a trampoline and is recovering from surgery.  Call Shirley if you know of any members to whom 
she should send a card. 
 
Website: Shirley Green: No report. 
 
Membership: Mary Cason:  We have 130 members. 57 members were present and none were attending 
via zoom.  35 members in attendance are needed for a quorum. 
 
Vote on our quilt show:  Last month our guild voted by a show of hands in favor of continuing the guild 
show annually.  The Nitetime Needlers were unable to reach a decision.  The officers from both guilds met 
and it was decided that both guilds would conduct an anonymous paper vote with neither member nor guild 
being identified.  Presidents and 2nd Vice President from each guild will meet after both guilds have voted to 
tally the votes.  The paper ballot contained three options: 

Continue with annual shows if there are enough volunteers. 
Hold the show every other year to alternate with the KCRQF if there are sufficient volunteers. 
Discontinue the quilt show. 

 
New Business: 
 
Installation of New Officers: The following individuals were installed to the respective offices for 2022: 
 President:  Barbara Laxson 
 1st Vice President:  Donna Brattin 
 Assistant to Vice President: Jo Forsythe 
 2

nd
 Vice President:  Joan Thomas 

 Assistant to 2nd Vice President:  Leah Stanley 
 Secretary:  Rita Fenn 
 Treasurer:  Shirley Green (absent) 
 
Announcement:  Members were reminded to please wear their name tags at meetings.  
 
Sew and Share: Approximately 13 members showed completed projects.  

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Rita Fenn, Secretary 
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Mini Groups 
Please contact the following individuals if 
you have an interest in one of our Mini 
Groups! 
 
 
 Wool Group led by Helen Tidics meets 

the third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s 
home. 

 The Crazy Quilt Mini Group meeting 
will be on the first Thursday of each 
month at 1 PM  led by Mary 
Rohrbeck. Embroidery knowledge is 
helpful but not necessary. Our meeting 
location will be changing so stay tuned! 

 St CHIX is led by Helen Tidics and 
meets the first Thursday of each month 
at Helen’s home at 9:30. This group is 

Here is a note that we received from Northcare 
Hospice: " Dear Northland Quilters Guild,  Thank 
you for the 9 beautiful quilts you made and donat-
ed in early November.  I apologize for my tardi-
ness!  Now that fall is changing to winter those 
quilts make North Care Hospice House patients 
feel cozier than ever. So much time, care, and 
lovely fabric go into those quilts, and we so appre-
ciate your generosity. Happy Holidays to all of 
you, and may 2022 bring you all good things. Sin-
cerely, Lane" 
 
     Thanks to everyone that contributed to Quilted 
Blessings in the last year.  We delivered a total of 
140 quilts to Northcare Hospice and Baby Grace 
in 2021.  Continue to make your finished baby, lap 
and twin sized quilts and I will get them deliv-
ered.  You may bring them to guild or if you call 
me, I will pick them up.  Have a great New Year! 
 
Teddie Broughton 
 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Library 

 
The library will be open before and after the meeting . 

Karen Allen. 

 

Happy Birthday to all the January babies! 

Please refer to your membership book for upcom-

ing birthdays!  

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you should hear of a guild member who is ill 

please remember to contact Shirley Justus so the 

she can send them a card on behalf of the guild. 

Sew Bee 

Our sew bee starts up again the 4th Thurs of January on the 

27th.  We will be doing a mini mosaic quilt. Several signed 

up at Dec. meeting, you can also sign up at the January 

meeting  
 

Roberta Waterfield  

Memory Makers 

Please contact either Martha or Beth if you have a quilt 
you want basted. We are now taking reservations for 
February. 

 
Martha Bell  (816) 585-2166 
Beth Curasi (816) 924-9814 

Travel Toiletries 

Please collect your unopened travel toilet-

ries.   They are a special treat for the shelters 

for abused spouses or homeless teens who are 

serviced by Synergy House. I also  pass on 

twist tabs which I donate to Ronald McDonald 

House. 

Jan Kramme 
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Membership Update 

We have several new members so don’t forget to wear your name tag! 

For the 2022 membership directory, we would like to take individual pictures of everyone at the Janu-

ary and February meeting. 

Mary Cason 

Open Positions 

 

The quilt guild has a couple of positions still open going into 2022. If you are interested in either posi-

tion, please contact Barbara Laxson. 

Bazaar Chairman: This individual will be responsible for collecting donations and setting up the Bazaar. 

 

Opportunity Quilt Coordinator: This individual will be responsible for coordinating the opportunity quilt 

for the quilt show in September.  

2022 Retreat 

Don't forget that retreat payments are due at the January meeting.  We are completely full and are look-

ing forward to having a great time.  We will have a list of suggested items to bring and hints to make 

your retreat a positive sewing experience. 

 

If anyone going to the retreat has a large cutting mat that could be used at a cutting station, an ironing 

board and iron for a pressing station and risers to make the cutting tables higher, please let Jane or 

Teddie know either at the January or February meeting. 

 

We are looking forward to spending a few days sewing and making new friends! 

 

Jane Bromberg and Teddie Broughton 

Program 

 

Pat Peterson will be showing the ‘Famous Men and Women of Missouri’!  

 

Donna Brattin 
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Member Quilts 

         Photos by Jo Forsthye 
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BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 President 

 Barbara Laxson  (816) 431-2825 

1st Vice President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816)  645-5798 

2nd Vice President  

 Joan Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasurer 

 Shirley Green  (248)  756-3167  

Auditing 

 Jane Bromberg  (816) 739-0366 

Bazaar 

 open  

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Terri Schroder  (816) 214-5408 

 Vicki Stanley  816-215-0731  

Library 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival Representative 

 Mona Meyers  (816) 838-3973 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816)- 645-3798 

Membership- 

 Mary Carson  (816) 589-4470 

 

Memory Makers 

 Beth Curasi              (816)  924-9814 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Marianne Cohen   (817) 437-6262  

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816)  729-0217 

Opportunity Quilt  

 JoAnn Borchelt   (816)  645-5798 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Retreat 

 Jane Bromberg    (816) 739-0366 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Scrap Quilt  

 open 

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

January 2022 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING 

January 13, 2022 

10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

January 27th   —Sew Bee, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


